
    
   

  
     

 
   

  
   

  

 
 

 
   
   

     
       

   
    

 
    

   
   
    

      
     

   
   

   
    

   
     

 
   

  
 

 
 

From: Sharon O'Sullivan 
Sent: September 19, 2022 11:18 AM 
To: clerk <clerk@westgrey.com> 
Subject: Fwd: Request for refund - permit #2022-209 

Attn : Laura Johnston 
As per your email of today, I am resubmitting my request for a permit refund, for permit 2022-209 as 
previously sent on September 23/22. Your kind attention to this matter is greatly appreciated. 
Regards, Snaron/Barry O’Sullivan 

Good morning! 

As per the direction of Lisa Mulligan , we are requesting a refund for Building Permit #2022-209, in the 
amount of $155.94. Permit issued August 3/22. 
This permit was issued , as requested by your offices, to replace panels for a deck roof only, that was 
damaged on/about April 7/22. We were told that a permit was necessary for this replacement of the 
previous roof panels., that were 
damaged in a windstorm, on our 33 year old summer trailer, inSilent Valley Park, Ayton, Ont. There was 
no other damage to,our trailer, that has been kept in excellent condition 
There is no sunroom,only a deck, and we only stay there in the summer. 
Due to a delay,in securing the permit,and the necessary supplies,we had no deck roof for the summer. 
H&H trailer supplier, were amazed that a permit was required for replacing the roof panels. But,we 
complied and paid for the permit., as directed by the Building Dept. Of West Grey. 
Since,then Silent valley Park,has advised us thst due to the age of our trailer, we must upgrade,or vacate 
the site by October 2024, much to our chagrin. 
After, exploring all options,we decided that it was not an option to repair the deck roof, under this 
notice to vacate. Our trailer is in excellent condition,and has been well maintained. We are undecided, 
at present, as to our action,in this matter. (Update, to a newer trailer,or vacate the site, in two years) 
So,we decided to cancel the Permit, and request a refund, as no visit had been made to our site, by your 
Building staff, or any contact made to us,other than advising us a permit had been issued. 
We are senior citizens,age 81 and 85 years old,and the refund would be greatly appreciated, due to the 
cancellation, and the circumstances,that have evolved. 
Your consideration of this matter, is greatly appreciated. 
Regards,Barry and SharonO’Sullivan, 
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